
 

      Mail on Friday 
Redhill Primary Academy and Nursery  

    Email us at:  parentcontact@redhillprimary.co.uk 

5th May 2023 

Reminder - Year 6 SATs Week 

Office Closed 

The office will be closed to visitors from Tuesday 9th May until Friday 12th May, during the following times: 

9am until 12pm Tuesday to Friday. 

No Drop-in Sessions 

Thursday 11th May 

Due to the SATs, there will be no drop-in sessions on Thursday 11th May.   

They will resume on Thursday 18th May. 

Thank you for your understanding. 

 
New Nursery  

We are extremely pleased to announce that the new nursery building is complete.  

We held our official opening ceremony today and dedicated the building to our much loved caretaker, 

Kevin Maddy, who sadly passed away last year.  The ribbon was cut by Mrs Maddy and Kevin’s friend, 

Dan.  A plaque has been placed outside of the nursery, in memory of Kevin, today.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In celebration of the opening, we would like to invite you and your child/children to pop in between 3pm 

and 4pm on Thursday 11th or Friday 12th May. 

This invitation is open to all parents/carers, with or without nursery children. 

Weekly Newsletter 

Year 6 Children 

Good luck to the Year 6 children who are sitting their SATs next week.   

You have worked so hard over the past year and we are really proud of you. 

We know that you will do your best and that is all that matters. 

We can’t wait to see you on Tuesday - don’t forget to join us at 8.30am for special Year 6 breakfast club.  

Please arrive through the main reception door where a teaching assistant will welcome you into school. 

Breakfast Club children will be collected from the hall at the same time. 

Year 6 Children  -  What to Wear Next Week 

Please can the Year 6 children come in uniform every day next week. 

They will need to bring their PE kit in a bag to change into at lunchtime on Wednesday and Friday. 

Thank you. 



 

Year 5/6 Boys’ Football Team 

 

Huge congratulations to the year 5/6 boys’ football team who won the TWSCFA competition last night. 

They were playing against a very strong John Fletcher side but ran out 1-0 victors after a determined 

performance. The whole squad worked really hard throughout, played some super football and played 

as a real team. They were lucky enough to have some wonderful supporters, from our committed  

parents as well as a number of children mainly from years 5 and 6. They were definitely the loudest 

cheering section! As a school, we are very proud of the team who showed a super attitude throughout 

the game and were a pleasure to coach.  

Henry A, Archie D, Harry T, Malik H, Freddie C, Kamsi N, Travis L, Gerrard K and Harvey A. 

Upcoming Fixtures 
 

This is just the first of series of competitions our football teams having coming up over the next few 
weeks. Both our year 4/5 and our year 5/6 boys’ football teams have qualified for the Shropshire Cup 
final. These are being held on Saturday 13

th
 May at Shifnal Stadium, with the year 5/6 kicking off at 

10:30am and the year 4/5 kicking off at 2:30pm. Our year 5/6 boys’ team have also qualified for the 
National Finals, which are being held at the beginning of June, in Leeds.  

This is very exciting for them, following on from our girls attending the National Finals in Watford last 
year.  

It is going to be another busy few weeks for some of our footballers! 
 

Cross Country 
 

Children from KS2 took part in a cross-country event held at Concord College on Saturday.  As it was a 
weekend, it was lovely to see the children representing the school in their own time and doing us all 

proud.  Well done. 


